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FROM THE PRINCIPALôS DESK 

NAPLAN online  
Our school will be transitioning to NAPLAN Online in 2019. In Weeks Six and Seven of this term the 
Year Three and Five children will be participating in a NAPLAN online trial. This trial, called the 
School Readiness Test (SRT), will enable us to assess our technical readiness to implement the new 
online assessments. In addition it will give us a chance to try out the new national online assessment 
platform in a real-life classroom environment. 

During Weeks Six and Seven, all students in Years Three and Five will participate in a trial of the 
assessment platform, by undertaking two online readiness tests that include examples of the new 
NAPLAN online questions. Each test will take about 45 minutes to complete.  

Participating in this trial is important as it will help us ensure we have adequate internet connectivity, 
and whether students have access to a sufficient number of devices for NAPLAN Online testing. 
During the trial, our teachers will have the opportunity to practise managing the classroom logistics 
for an online assessment and the new test administration processes.  

The readiness test has not been constructed to assess curriculum knowledge, but rather to provide 
students with an opportunity to experience the types of questions that will be included in the new 
online assessments. As such, reports will not be provided. 

Participation in the SRT is a key step to ensuring a successful NAPLAN online experience in 2019. 

Interschool Cross Country 
 
Congratulations to the Interschool Cross Country team and in particular  Elih (year 6) and 
Angus (year 5), who both came first in their race, Judah (year 4)  and Noah (year 3)  who both 
came third and Sophia (year 4) who ran second  in her race. Well done to all of our competitors 
and to Mrs Mac and Mr and Mrs OôDonnell  who trained the team. 
 
Special Weeks 
 
The children have enjoyed the various Science activities that Mr Tisdale has organised each 
lunchtime for Science Week and the wet areas have been full of dioramas of Australiaôs coral 
reefs. Congratulations to the winners of our competition and also to Mr Tisdale for the 
enormous amount of work he has undertaken. 
 
Thank you to the staff and in particular to Mr Hofmeester for contributing and organising the 
activities for NAIDOC week. Once again a very successful program of events. 
 
The Therapy Focus Art Competition illustrating the pages of a childrenôs storybook entitled, ñIf I 
Met a Baboon Who Lost His Balloon,ò by Sean E Avery had more than 5300 entries from 101 
schools.  A panel of judges were tasked with the difficult job of choosing the finalists and 
winners, and Sam and Joshain were selected as winners and will have their artwork featured in 
the published storybook. Chloe, Angus, Mia and Christine were selected as finalists. 
Congratulation to these students, and to Mrs Perna who provides the children with these 
excellent opportunities. 
 
Thank you to Mrs Williams who has decorated the library in readiness for book week. The theme 

this year is, Find Your Treasure. 

 

German Choir 
 
Congratulations to Ruby who auditioned for the West Australian German Childrenôs Choir and 
has been chosen to sing at Government House for the German Unity Day in October.  
 

 

NAPLAN on line readiness 



FROM THE PRINCIPALôS DESK 

Electronic Communication 

Moving forward in an era of digital technology and a paperless society, we are also trying to do our 
part for the environment. 

Therefore, Semester Two Reports will be sent home electronically to your nominated email 
address. Please ensure that you have updated this information at the school office.  

We are now using the Connect App as a major method for sharing information and communicating 

with Parents. If you havenôt already, please notify the office to join the Connect Community to 

ensure that you receive notifications of school events. 

School Board 

Thank you to the  Board for their insights and support this year below is a message from the Board 
Chair, Mr Di Perna. 

As the new incoming Chair of the School Board, I am extremely honoured to be able to play a part 
to help shape and continue to improve the school, not just for the current students, but also for 
those that will study here in future. 2018 marks an important year in the schoolôs planning calendar 
with the new three-year business plan currently being developed.  

The Board is responsible for providing a strong governance function around the schoolôs strategic 
objectives and outcomes. The Board is directly responsible for several key areas such as: 

To participate in the development and endorsement of the School Annual Report. 

To participate in the development, review and endorsement of the School Annual Budget. And 
Bussiness Plan. 

To participate in processes to review the schoolôs performance. 

To undertake continual reviews of the school policies. 

 

 

 

The Board is comprised of Parents, Community Members, Staff and the Principal. Whilst the    
Principal is a member of the Board, the day to day operations and education delivery of the school 
remains the sole responsibility of the Principal and teaching staff. 

A formal process is carried out to fill vacant positions on the Board and a public Board meeting, 
where the Chair presents the Boardôs Annual Report, is held once a year in Term 4. This meeting is 
open to the entire school community and I encourage you to attend.  

The school is very fortunate to have a dedicated and diverse Board for the coming three-year term. 
Itôs my pleasure to be able to introduce the Board members to you: 
 
I personally thank the Board for their effort and generosity in serving the school community as we 
have already been very busy in 2018 with several key initiatives underway.  
 
I look forward to meeting and engaging with parents, students and staff over the coming years. 
 
Richard Di Perna  
Board Chair 
 

Thank you for taking the time to read this newsletter . 

Sue Martin 
 

Composition of the 
School Board 

 
Parents 

Richard Di Perna  
Chris Hodson  
Darren Roberts  

 
 

Community 
David Hewitt  
Matt Woodall  

 
 

Staff  
Sue Martin  
Julie McCarthy  
Tracey Owen  
Sue Bolton  

Rob Hofmeester  



 

 

2019 KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENTS 

The School is currently taking enrolments for Kindergarten in 2019. If you are a parent, or know of 

a parent with a child who was born between July 1 2014 and June 30 2015 they are eligible to attend 

Kindergarten in 2019.  

Please enrol your child by coming into our school office.  

You must provide ORIGINALS of the following documents:  

¶Birth Certificate  

¶Passport and Visa Information if applicable  

¶Immunisation Certificate  

¶Medical records where applicable (e.g. asthma, allergies, disability)  

¶Family Court Orders  

¶Proof of residence e.g. lease agreement, a current Synergy, Alinta, Telstra account showing your 

name and residential address.  

If your child is not born in Australia, you must provide:  

¶Evidence of the date of entry into Australia  

¶Passport Number  

¶Visa Grant Number (This is the unique number assigned to the visa and shown on the letter that 

notified you of your visa grant)  

¶Passport or travel documents  

¶Current visa and previous visas (if applicable)  

 

CURRENT KINDERGARTEN STUDENTS GOING INTO  

PRE PRIMARY IN 2019  

If your child is returning to Bull Creek Primary School, you will need to re-submit two documents:  

¶Studentôs up to date 4yr old immunisation  

¶Proof of address  

¶Current visa and previous visas (if applicable)  

Once enrolled in the Kindergarten for 2019 you and your child become eligible for our Pre Kindy, 

Switched on to Learning program in Terms Three and Four of 2o18 

 

 

Applications for enrolment in a public school for 2019 close on Friday, 20 July 2018. Application for 

Enrolment forms will be distributed to current Kindy students prior to the end of this term.  

If your child is not returning to Bull Creek Primary School in 2019, please let the office know in 

writing as soon as possible.  

Children currently enrolled in Pre Primary to Year 6 do not need to submit an application for 

enrolment for the remainder of their primary schooling at Bull Creek.  



 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 

   ART 

Therapy Focus Art Competition 2018 

Last term, children from B5, B6, S6 and W2, designed  and illustrated a page from a soon 

to be published childrenôs book written by local teacher, author and artist Sean E Avery 

entitled If I Met a Baboon Who Lost His Balloon. 

The aim of the competition is to encourage greater understanding, acceptance and 

inclusion of children with special needs and to celebrate the unique abilities of every 

individual. 

This year over 5300 entries from 101 schools across the state were received for the 2018 

Art Competition. 

79 finalists and 21 winning students (20 for the pages within the book and the cover page) 

were chosen from the entries received. 

Would you believe Bull Creek had four finalists chosen and two winning 

entries!!??? 

Congratulations to Sam  for being chosen by the author to have his art work 

on the front cover of the book. 

Congratulations to Joshain for having her art chosen by the judges to 

illustrate page three of the book. 

Congratulations to Chloe C, Mia W, Angus D and Christine T for being chosen 

as finalists by the judges for the pages they illustrated.  

Well done to all Bull Creek entrants.   All art entries are currently being 

displayed in the school library and I couldnôt be more proud.  

To coincide with National Childrenôs Book Week, in week six of this term, there will be a 

week long exhibition of the art by finalists and winners at the Perth Town Hall.  Entry is 

free and schools, children and their families and the wider community are all welcome. 

The exhibition details are as follows: 

Dates -   Monday 20 August ï Saturday 25 August 

Opening time -   10am-4pm 

Where -   Perth Town Hall, Corner of Hay Street and Barrack Street 

Other Art News 

This Term the year one and two children have been learning about Tie dying. 

The middle classes have been looking at nature up close inspired by the work of Georgia 

OôKeeffe. 

The B5 and B6 classes have been designing stepping stones for the sustainable garden. 

Mrs Perna 

Art Specialist Teacher 



                          SCHOOL NEWS 

WATTLE 3 

The year twoôs in Wattle Three had a fun start to the new term celebrating NAIDOC 
Week. 

We completed a class mural representing our 
local area with a focus on identifying the water 
systems around us.  

The students were able to connect this to their 
learning in History last semester when they 
were lucky enough to visit óthe creekô. 

This term we returned to óthe creekô and 
ventured further to óthe riverô to compare and 
contrast the flora and fauna during the 
different seasons. 

We are now experts at identifying the Wattle, 
Sheoak and Banksia trees. 

 

Mrs Allier 
Wattle Three Teacher 

CELEBRATES SCIENCE WEEK 

This term Sheoak 6 has worked on an exciting Coral Reef Project integrating the learning areas of 
Science, Technology and Enterprise and HASS. Our hard work has culminated with the whole 
school celebration of Science Week inquiry based activities and the viewing of each classôs version 
of the Coral Reef Dioramas. The dioramas have highlighted the need to protect and better 
understand the biological significance of these unique ecosystems. 

Sheoak 6 has been learning about World Biomes in HASS, such as the Desert Biome in Africa, the 
Rainforest Biome in South America and the Temperate Forest Biome in Australia. To design and 
make our Australian Coral Reef Diorama in T&E we needed to first research Reef Biomes with their 
distinctive climate and ecosystems. We researched Food Pyramids of Coral Reefs so we would 
know which plants and animals to make and place into our dioramas.  

Sheoak 6 and all of the students at Bull Creek PS would like to give a huge thank you for organising 

Science Week to our fabulous Science Specialist Teacher, Mr Tisdale. 

Ms Francis and Ms Piani 

Sheoak Six Teachers

SHEOAK 6 


